
Bremhill Parish Council Update – Calne Area Board – 5 Dec 23 

Condolences 

The parish council is very sad to hear of the death of Cllr Tony Trotman. We 

recognise how much he did for Calne, the Calne Area through sitting on this 

board and for us all through his chairmanship of the Northern Area Planning 

Committee. He will be greatly missed. Our sincere condolences go to his family. 

Priorities  

The council’s top priorities are road safety and road maintenance.  A speed 

reduction in Foxham and West End has been agreed and new speed limit signs 

will be installed. Work progressing is progressing on installing horse rider 

signage, starting with Tytherton Lucas, and on purchasing speed indicator 

devices. Our thank go to our Parish Steward, Michael Jarzebinski, for all the 

work he has done on our lanes in the last few months and particularly for 

cutting grips to allow the water to run off the road more easily. 

Vehicles continue to travel too fast and our thanks go to the police who have 

continued to deal with speeding drivers in East Tytherton. 

We are still working on improving the passing places with the biggest holes in 

them but have been delayed by the wet weather.  

Community Groups 

Bremhill History Group. After the very successful production and sales of the 

book Bremhill Parish Through the Ages in December 2021 the history group will 

be publishing a paperback version. Details can be found on the group’s website 

https://bremhillparishhistory.com/ 

The Tytherton Village Hall. Community volunteers are working hard on the 

new village hall located in East Tytherton. Inevitably costs have gone up, so the 

trustees are applying for more grants and fund raising events are held regularly 

to contribute to these costs.  

Christmas Events. These are now in full swing starting with Autumn and 

Christmas gift and craft fairs at Bremhill and the Tythertons in October and 

November.  
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